Minutes

Olympic High School Board Meeting PTA Minutes  

December 12, 2013
Executive Board:  President- Andrea Gardner, Vice President- Kelly Sullivan, Treasurer -Paul Gardner, Secretary- Julie Newman
Board of Directors: Olympic High School Principal Rebecca Johnson, Staff Liaison - Mindy Eisele. Membership –Cindy Kleinfelter.
The meeting was called to order by Andrea Gardner at 5:15 p.m.
In attendance –  Andrea, Mindy, Kelly, Julie parent Kathy Capuano
5:15 pm   Welcome, Introductions, Announcements- Introduced each Board and Executive Board members to PTSA Committee members in attendance.  
5:40 pm Staff Liaison - Mindy Eisele  –Mindy presented a inspiring short clip on strengthening self impressions and how we have a tendency to under estimate how we think of ourselves.  Staff continue to appreciate PTSA support.  
5:45 pm Secretary - Approved Minutes   
5:50 pm Treasurer’s Report –  Starting balance for December is $2,199.74  see Treasurers report for detail.   Still waiting to hear from the IRS.   No check received from Boosters from left over concession inventory from PTSA.  Olycares paid $10 for a student to have the food handler’s permit.  No payment from football stadium council for concessions ran by PTSA.  
5:55 pm Membership Report – suggestion was made to have PTSA membership form sent home with report cards and or progress reports to Oly students.  Target 9th grade parents for area Jr Highs, send out Oly membership forms in progress reports welcoming new parents and students to next year Oly PTSA enrollment.  
6:00 pm Principal’s Report- Presented by Doyle Clouser – Nate Andrews will be taking over Roxanne’s Thayer administrative duties and office.  Rebecca and Doyle will take over Roxanne’s evaluations. 
Wi-Fi for internet has been installed to accommodate the pilot devices for this semester.  Three teachers have collaborated to use mini lap tops with students.  Each student in pilot program will be issued a device (lap top). Next year all 9th & 10th graders would be issued these in replacing all textbooks.  

There are two college level classes that will be available next year. Civil Engineering and Geography.  
80 students took ASVAB test will receive results in a few weeks. 
Film shown Early Generation December 4th great turnout and good response.  
Rebecca will be assisting all students that are failing, she has made it her mission to turn those students around.  All sophomores with D & Fs get mailing for report card.  January 8th is Financial Aid Night for all parents interested in learning more about financial aid.   January 23rd is FASA completion night for all parents learning how to complete form online for scholarship applications.  Levy meeting…Doyle is asking for parents to write letters to support the Levy.  Points in letter need to be mentioned:  Taxes do not go up as it’s to replace the supplemental levy that wasn’t used prior.   Some forecasted taxes may actually go down. District could lose $30 million if we do not pass levy.  Letters needed by in January – February 9th. Doyle will provide electronic address to those interested in writing a letter. February 25th Freshman and Sophomore information night.   
6:15 pm Old Business:  
1. Barnes & Noble Bookfair –Scheduled Bookfair for February 22nd 2014. Time will be from 12-4 pm.  Discussed ways to advertise call to parents.  Post flyers to businesses and post in other junior high and grade schools.   Ask if Clifford the Dog can come to the school at the end of the day the Friday before the Saturday event to promote the B & N day. Enter on Calendar of Events. 
2. Rummage Sale -  Janurary 18th  8am – 5pm.  Drop off is January 17th in Forum.  Bill will set up Auto call to parents, use combination call with progress report and holiday wishes.   Need to post flyers as soon as vacation is over.  Kim is in charge of rummage sale.  
3. Fundraiser Idea - Have each grade schedule fundraisers now for their upcoming graduation year.  Become Pro Active for graduation events for seniors.  
4. Reflections – Reflections went well their were 11 participants.  Ceremony district wide is held on January 9th at 6:30 at Klahowya.  PTSA will give a certificate award of a $5 Starbucks gift card to each winner.  Will add reflections line item to PTSA budget.  
5. Parent Focus – Next Parent Focus we will have our Superintendent Hazel Bauman she will talk about the Levy.  
6. Department Recognition –November will be English Department.  December PTSA provided a cocoa bar to all staff.
7. Fundraising Ideas –
· Referral Program - Paul Lingenbrink DDS is donating $100 to PTSA for students that are referred to Dr Lingenbrink for braces.  Waiting to hear from IRS regarding the 503C for tax write off.  Will ask other businesses to participate similar to this venue.  
· Heartland Toyota will donate $150 to the PTSA for each person purchasing a car as long as you indicate referral from Olympic High PTSA.  
· Winter Craft Day in February invite vendors and crafters

· Kim made cookies for our September and October birthdays.  Andrea provided for November and December and Kathy Capuano PTSA parent has offered to make cookies for January and February birthdays. 
6:25pm  New Business:


January General Membership Meeting coming up might pair with another event.  TBD
6:25 pm Upcoming Events: 

January 8th Financial Aid Night


January 9th PTSA Meeting 5pm


January 9th Parent Focus Night 6:30 pm / Reflections at KKS 6:30 pm


January 16th Rummage sale set up 3-7 


January 17th Rummage sale set and drop off up 3-9 

January 18th Rummage Sale 8-5pm
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